


Football Season!


Is it football season already?  Where has 2003 gone?  Another change of seasons is just around the corner so we need to start thinking of how this will affect the jobs we do.  Until then, enjoy what is left of summer and be sure to mark your calendars for the department’s annual fall picnic at Independence Park on Saturday, September 20.  Be sure to RSVP by signing up at HQ.  No tornados please.
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is STILL not finished.  In fact, we haven’t even done the pre-paint inspection yet.  They’re now estimating mid-October for delivery.  Per the contract with American LaFrance, each day they are late we get $100.  This money will go toward equipping the engine since it is not really replacing any current piece.  The current Engine 51 (Engine 54) will be placed in back-up status and be fully equipped and operational so that a crew can jump in and go if need be.

No new news from the tactical committee this month.

For the eighth time since we’ve had the truck, someone has put something other than RV antifreeze in the primer tank on Engine 52.  If you are filling these tanks, as with any tank, be absolutely sure you are using the right fluid.  You are potentially endangering your life as well as your crew if you make an error.
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Station Issues

The main EMS supply at Station 52 is almost complete.  Lieutenant Engmark is putting the finishing touches on the room and Chief Tibbetts is working with our HVAC contractor to have some ductwork installed.  Special thanks to Lieutenant Alexander for doing nearly all of the work on his own in getting this room ready to use.

The new storage rooms at Station 53 are now complete.  Special thanks to Lieutenant Smith for overseeing and doing this project on such short notice.

The in-house speaker system (radios) should now be functioning properly at Station 51.  The entire system was re-wired and some new equipment installed.
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Training Issues

Community Hospitals has agreed to allow four students from our department to participate in the next paramedic class scheduled to begin in November.  Congratulations to Jason Bailey, Mike Combs, Lieutenant Engmark, and Lieutenant Arkins who have been selected to participate.  Good luck to all of you in your quest to advance your careers. 

Plans have been approved for the construction of permanent training simulators in the barn at Station 51.  Work has commenced and should be completed within the next month or so.  See Lieutenant Alford with any questions as he is heading up this project.

There are several training opportunities scheduled for September and October including trench, Pediatric Pre-hospital Care, PHTLS, and a 12-lead ECG class.  Be sure to read the bulletin boards for more information on dates, times, and locations.

Be sure to read the policy amendment regarding paramedic students under the “Training” policy.  If you are viewing the electronic version of the newsletter, you can click HERE to view the policy.

Remember that we do not wear turnout gear on water runs.  Use your PFD’s!  Lieutenant Settles is working on getting some wading boots for use on water evacuations.
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Health & Safety
Due to a much-needed vacation by the author, this column is taking a break this month.  See you next edition.
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General Operations

The items earmarked for the 2003 fire loan have been finalized.  The only exception is land costs as we are still awaiting some prices to come back.  This appeal will take place in October and is currently around $1.5M.

We have been working in earnest on our big budget appeal for November.  We are currently securing names of community leaders who will be able to attend the hearing on our behalf.  We are aiming for about 30 people and so far several are on board.  The senior staff has been working with our legal council and accountants and has established a definitive timeline and meeting strategy.  We currently are planning to have an “educational” meeting for the community leaders on November 6th at Headquarters.  The purpose of this meeting will be to educate them on our situation and subsequent game plan.

The TEMS program proposal is currently on hold due to concerns with PERF.  Chief Tibbetts is working with Sheriff McLaughlin on a re-worded contract.

Firefighter Ryan Cox has been working with the Senior Staff on a new labeling system for all of our loose equipment on the apparatus.  In the coming weeks, Ryan will continue the arduous process of marking each piece with a permanent label and a color-coded stripe.  The label will have the fire department’s name on it and will be reflective.  The color-coded stripe will indicate (by color obviously) which apparatus the equipment belongs to.  In addition to this project, Lieutenant Smith is working on new checklists for each apparatus as well.  Look for both of these projects to be completed in the next couple of months.

The photo ID’s are still in the works over at Greenwood.  They should be done sometime this week and will be passed out as soon as we get them.

Here is this month’s House Fund account summary: The breakdown is as follows:

Station 51:  $1,870.48

Station 52:  $1,141.01

Station 53:     $739.21

Station 52 had an expense of $60 for a

new locker room bench and $14.63 for plastic

cups.

No other expenses for the month.

Kim and Chief Young are still out of town and will be until September 15th.  If you have any administrative issues, please bring them to myself.  If you have any Health & Safety issues, please take them to Chief Slauter.

I can’t believe I’m putting this in here, but probably is worth mentioning again.  If you have something to say about someone, be sure to tell them.  It generally doesn’t do anyone any good to go behind their back.  Don’t let problems build!

Andrew Hedger and Ed Fenske have both resigned from our department.  We wish them both well in their future endeavors and thank them for the contributions they have made.  Anna Marsh has also resigned as a part-time employee and is now a member of the Auxiliary.  Congratulations to Anna on over 17 years of service (so far!)

We have once again adjusted our bill-paying schedule.  We are now paying bills on the 10th, 20th, and the 30th of the month.

Be sure to read the memo regarding the department’s policy on animals on station.  It is posted at each of the stations on the bulletin boards and is available in the policy under “Employee Responsibilities”.

Lieutenant Hart has been working on several EMS projects over the past month or so.  On the list of projects are new checklists for the EMS kits on each apparatus.  These new lists are in full compliance with the state’s requirements and will help better control product usage.  Also, R.I.K. lines will most likely not be returning to the apparatus.  Our medical director feels that the advantages do not outweigh the risks involved in placing them.  Also, DO NOT FORGET to attach your original SOR with the signature on it to your printed run report.  Be sure to sign your EMS report as well on the last page.

The boat motor will be remaining on the back of the boat in deployment position for now.  It does not cause a ground clearance issue so it can stay there until the ponds begin to freeze.

Keep in mind that Fire Prevention Week is coming up the second week of October and any off-duty help would be appreciated.  See Chief Brown if you are available to help out.
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Notes From Kim  (
Due to a much-needed vacation by the author, this column is taking a break this month.  See you next edition.
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Strawberry Festival

This is the time of year where this column is very short.   Just keep in mind that next year’s festival is set for June 18th and 19th, 2004 and the first meeting is set for January 15th, 2004.  See you there!
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Auxiliary Corner

The Auxiliary’s next meeting is September 14th at 5pm at station 53.  Anyone who would like more information on the Auxiliary program, please visit our webpage at www.wrtfd.org/auxiliary.htm.   Also, feel free to attend a meeting or contact any auxiliary officer.  

Upcoming events include the annual Fall FD Picnic, which is being headed by Marian Hart.  The picnic is scheduled for Saturday, September 20 at Independence Park.   Watch your emails and the station bulletin boards for more information. 
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Did you know……..

· It is impossible to lick your elbow?  (Lieutenant Settles may beg to differ on this one)
· Intelligent people have more zinc and copper in their hair?  (Where do you get tested for this?)
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Did you Notice?

· The new church at the corner of Stones Crossing and Honey Creek Roads?

· The large new subdivision going in on Honey Creek Road north of Demaree Road?
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Birthdays

October,  2003

October 4 – Bryan Brown

October 14 – Eric Williams

October 18 – Corey McGaha

October 19 – Kyle Brooks

October 25 – Jeremy Lee

October 28 – Jason Coffey

October 28 – James Meacham

October 29 – Carey Slauter

October 30 – Bruce Alexander
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	Oct 14, 1998
	“Food on the stove” fire at 4892 Brentridge Parkway.  Extensive kitchen damage.

	Oct 30, 1998
	Apparatus committee worked on bid for new aerial truck.

	FYI ONLY
	As of September 1st, 2003, we had 1084 runs completed.  This same date 5 years ago, we had 872!  A difference of 212 runs (24%)



- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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